## **Rumney Fire Commissioners**

## **Meeting Minutes**

## August 8, 2022

Commissioners present Terry French Cam Brown Jim McCart

Fire Chief Evan Hacker

Guests Mike Brandli Sam Coes Sean Zibakowski

Meeting opened 5:55

Approved minutes of previous meeting

Signed letters of appreciation to Moultonborough and Center Harbor Fire Depts.

The grant applied for will go to a new police cruiser instead of going to Fire Dept.

Chief Hacker spoke about getting three quotes for the ice rescue suits and stated there is no news on the ice rescue training yet.

Cam asked Chief Hacker if he was satisfied that all equipment had been returned from former Chief Coursey and Chief Hacker said that he was. Terry French stated that the matter of returning equipment had been resolved then and there was no need of any further discussion on the matter.

Chief Hacker has been contacting local contractors for work on the hydrants and will be looking to speak with any others interested.

Chief hacker is looking into a replacement compressor for the station. A price of \$1399.00 was received.

Cam Brown asked for a truck committee update. The committee met with the Spartan rep and had not made contact with Ferrara yet.

Cam Brown asked about the hose testing and if any needed to be replaced. The Dept will be doing a complete hose testing this fall. The testing will be overseen by Sean and is to be completed over a couple weekends as schedules permit

Chief Hacker will be looking into grants for radios. New fax line has been installed.

Meeting adjourned 7:04

Respectfully Submitted

Terry French